WOORE VICTORY HALL

Chairman’s Report 9th April 2017

Maintaining income and controlling costs continues to be the major focus of the Trustees to cover our basic repairs, maintenance and utility costs.  The increase in the price of oil has had a significant impact on our heating costs. We are looking into ways of improving the draught proofing and the modification of the internal and external doors to ensure a much better closing seal.  If all hirers closed the main doors whilst using the Hall, the costs would be further reduced.
The donation from the Parish Council is vital to our income. The last generous donation of £2000 enabled major repairs to the entrance of the car park to be carried out at a total cost of £2600. However we still have cars and vans using the entrance as a turning circle. The work was carried out by recommended contractor which resulted in an excellent smooth finish. This expenditure not only improved two aspects firstly the appearance of the drive in but also pedestrian’s safety.
The Film Nights continue into our 9th year and now have a regular audience. We have shown 75 films since we formed The Film Club.  Members travel from Yarnfield, Stoke, Audlem, Silverdale, Stone, and Hankelow. It is a shame that the numbers attending varies month to month i.e 18 to 50 but it does help our income.
The electrical installation condition inspection  to BS7671 IET Wiring Regulation has been carried out and a new 3 year certificate of compliance  issued for each of the 5 distribution boxes.  PAT testing is carried out every year  on all portable electric items two failed (coffee percolator and a toaster). The other 28 items are identified by a green sticker of compliance.
Planned Repairs and Renewals.

1. A new vertical blind has been fitted in the bar  along with the purchase of 96 wine glasses.
2. A new gate and gate post fitted to the wall at the top of the concrete steps.

3. Repairs to the rear fire escape door. 

4. Due to leaking water from the roof, the ceiling above the steps from the stage is now repaired with new boards and plaster. The roof  is now repaired and will prevent further damage.

5. Both ovens in the kitchen professionally cleaned.
6. Following an inspection carried out by the Fire Officer we were advised to remove all stored cardboard, and create clear passage for people from all rooms to a fire escape.

7. Removal of the telephone from the hall at a saving of approx. £250 per annum.

8. External Notice Board cleaned, new Perspex and painted.

9 
Contractor has been retained to carry out  4 visits per year to keep the car park and front of hall clean and tidy.
Future Projects

1.
 Redecorate ladies and Gents toilets.
2. 
Improve the Lighting in the Entrance Hall, redecorate, and  replace the front and rear car park lights all with new LED fittings.
3.
Carry out repair work to doors, draught proofing and fit new locks.

4.
Clean and repaint the front façade. 

I would like to thank the Parish Council, all to members of the committee and hirers for their support in order to maintain  a Village asset  in good condition and continued financial stability.
W G Nichol
     Chairman.
 9th  April 2017
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